Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting 

Minutes
March 10, 2014
Call to order/Proof of Posting :  The Board Meeting was called to order by Chairman Fred Wolf at 7:02 pm.  Supervisors present were and Dan Behringer, Melody Moore and Carrie Richard (late). Also present was Clerk Maria Van Cleve
Motion to approve the minutes of the February 10th, 2014 Board meeting by Behringer, second by Moore. Approved 3-0.
Richard arrived. Motion to approve the minutes of the March 3, 2014 Joint Board/LandPlan meeting by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.
Approval of February financial report.  The Town took in.    Motion to approve the financial report by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.
Potential Road Work for 2014

	Road 

	Carter, slurry seal

	Reuter, from the top of the hill to the bottom of the hill.

	Racek Road—crack filling from mints road to 78 and slurry seal the whole road


Motion to let bids for slurry seal and chip sealing Carter (whole road), Reuter,from the Top of the hill to the bottom of the hill and Racek from Mint Road to Hwy 78, by Behringer, second by Richard. Approved 4-0.
Tigert talked about the problem with the culvert on Wendt Road.

Call Dane County Parks to see if Wagoner still has a lease with the county.  If not what are the plans for rental of the property.

Drive down the middle of Beuthin road, 

On Amenda Road, How much longer is Wagoner gonna be here?  The road, right off Y is in poor shape.  It is honeycombed.  What might be done to fix it?  Filling the big crack right at the intersection of y and Amenda.

Talk with Scot Evert about driving on Beuthin—use the farm entrance to the road.  If you need another farm entrance, could we help facilitate that? 

To help make snowplowing easier it would be helpful to:

Consolidate mailboxes on sandy circle at 10240 spot –talk to the post office.

Consolidate the mailboxes at the end of Howard Trail- 10726--place all the mailboxes in this area

Crack fill curtiss road, the east west run. Or maybe the whole thing.

Crack fill where the road meets the bridge on West Hudson Road.

Slurry seal on Beckman seems to have held up well.

Patch a few holes on western amenda road.

Racek Road is a very rough road. Potential for crack filling and slurry seal.

9720 Dunlap Hollow owner chuck stampfli.  There should be a culvert at this address.  8-12 inch would be sufficient. There’s culvert under dunlap hollow road before  vistes.  It should probably be cleaned out with a back hoe –the water can’t flow cleanly into the marsh because the vegetation is too high.  There should also be a culvert under the driveway at 9888 Dunlap Hollow (muckler).  There is a culvert under dunlap hollow at Muchlers house.

It might be cheaper to put the culverts in than fix the road.  Lots of water standing in the road on this day.

We might potentially consider putting a plow on the pick-up truck—for small roads, lighter snow fall.  This could save wear on the big truck, cheaper to run.  

Public Input- None
Approval of rezone 10603 for Dennis Kirch with the condition that the resource protection corridor is shown on the CSM and no buildings may be constructed within this corridor.  The Town voted to deny approval of placing the resource protection corridor on the Kirch CSM at the January 13th board meeting.  Dane County approved the map with the condition that the corridor was placed on the map. The Board does NOT want to approve ANY resource protection corridors on ANY certified survey maps.  Yet in order that Town resident, Dennis Kirch, be allowed to finish the process of this rezone, the Town Board MUST approve the CSM with the condition. The Town’s first interest is in supporting residents.  Therefore, under protest, a motion was made by Wolf, second by Moore, to approve the conditional zoning (placement of a resource protection zone) on rezone 10603.  Approved 3-1 (Richard voting against).  
Resolution for a fourth check signer for Town checking accounts.  The town would like to have 4 check signers in the case of any emergency. Motion by Richard, to approve the Resolution calling for Wolf, Van Cleve, Hake and Moore to all be check signers.  (Checks only need to be signed by three out of the four signers). The motion was seconded by Behringer.  Approved 4-0. 
Resolution protecting town funds in excess of $250,000 with a “sweep agreement” with the Peoples Community Bank.  The FDIC only insures funds up to $250,000.  Since occasionally the Town has more than that in either or both of its accounts, the Peoples Community Bank has, in the past, held collateral in the form of municipal bonds to insure the funds in excess of $250,000. In a “sweep agreement,” instead of providing bonds, various federal agencies will provide dollar for dollar insurance for any deposits in excess of $250,000.  Excess money will be “swept” out of OUR account and into an account that is backed by the US government.  This is a “behind the scenes” operation.  On any given day the Town of Mazomanie will be able to access ALL or any of the money in its accounts.  Interest will be applied to the accounts in the same manner and at the same rate that is currently in use. Motion to approve entering into a “sweep agreement” with the Peoples Community Bank by Moore second by Behringer. Approved 4-0.
Town of Mazomanie sponsorship of a Recreation Trail Grant to Wolf Run from the DNR.    Fred Wolf stepped down and recused himself during this discussion.  Scott Stokes came to the meeting to represent Wolf Run.  Behringer served as chair during this discussion.  Wolf Run would like to write some more grants to finish the project.  They are going to go for 2 DNR grants each $45,000 and a Dane County Park Grant in around the same amount.  The DNR suggested that the Village sponsor the grant so Stokes is not asking the Town for sponsorship at this time.  Stokes would like a letter of support for the grant.  Motion by Moore that we update our letter of support, second by Behringer.  Approved 3-0. (Wolf abstained).
Update on the audit. Van Cleve noted that the auditors were here on January 20th and 21st.  She has ordered 7 copies of the audit.  Van Cleve requested help for some problems that she was having with payroll.  Unfortunately she didn’t know that Johnson and Block would charge $90/hr for this assistance.  The cost of the audit to date is $5239.32
Response to the proposed resource protection map issued by Dane County Planning and Development for the Town of Mazomanie. Van Cleve and Moore argued regarding the wording of the letter.  Moore left the meeting.  The remainder of the Board members felt it important to send out the response even if the wording was not perfect.  Motion to send the response to the Steering Committee by Richard, second by Behringer. Approved 3-0.
Adoption of a quarry blasting ordinance/revision of non-metallic mining ordinance. Motion to table this until April by Behringer, second by Wolf. Approved 3-0
Transferring the balance of outstanding loan to the BCPL State Fund Loan Program. This program, thru the Wisconsin Commissioner of Public Lands, lends money to public entities.  As of March 7, 2014 the Towns pay-off amount on its loan with the Peoples Community Bank is $35,238.51.  The current interest rate is 4.35%.  If the loan was refinanced with BCPL and paid off in 2 years the Town would pay only 2.5% interest on the remaining principal.  All the interest for the loans this agency makes is returned to WI school districts for library materials.  WI Heights got $30,000 last year! Motion to approve by Richard, second by Behringer.  Approved 3-0.
 
Nominate Citizen of the Year.  Behringer nominated Don and Verna Wallace for their continuing service to both the Town (Verna is the former treasurer and current election inspector, Don a former board member and current election inspector and land plan commissioner) second by Richard.  Approved 3-0. 
Approval of March disbursements. Checks in the amount of $23,247.30 have been written.  Additionally there will be 13 other checks.  They include 6 for board payroll, 2 for patrolman’s checks, 1 to Exxon Mobile, 1 to Century Link and 4 to disburse the PILT payment from the DNR to the various taxing entities. Motion to approve by Behringer, second by Wolf.  Check # 10327 will be voided and written for the same amount out of the tax account.  Approved 3-0.
Board Input— Carrie went to Shawno for the TRIP disbursements meeting.  They gave away 12 million in grants.  6 grants went to Dane County Towns. Dan Deneen is upset about the nude beach.  WI Towns Association wrote a letter about two bills that are before the legislature regarding weight limits on Town Roads.   Lower Wisconsin Riverway is celebrating its 25th anniversary.  Sauk Prairie school district invites board members to attend a dinner.  
Confirm upcoming meetings: Board meeting: April 14 6:30pm.  Annual meeting April 15, 2014.  Road Tour April 14-10 am.
Adjourned at 8:48
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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